
Q EARTHJUSTICE ALASKA CALIFORNIA FLORIDA MID-PACIFIC NORTHEAST NORTHERN ROCKIES 

Ms. Teresa Marks 
Director 
Arkansas Department ofEnvironmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 
Email: marks@adeq.state.ar.us 

NORTHWEST ROCKY MOUNTAIN WASHINGTON, D.C. INTERNATIONAL 

February 12, 2014 

VIA U.S. MAIL AND EMAIL 

Re: C&H Hog Farms, Inc., NPDES Permit Number ARG590001 

Dear Director Marks, 

We write to put the Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality ("ADEQ") on notice 
of new and relevant information concerning C&H Hog Farm, the first industrial-scale hog 
facility to be located in the watershed ofthe iconic Buffalo River and the first facility in 
Arkansas to be granted coverage under the NPDES Concentrated Animal Feeding Operations 
("CAFO") General Permit ARG590000. The new information vindicates public concerns related 
to the environmental dangers of permitting a factory farm in the Buffalo River watershed, raises 
new concerns related to C&H's operations, and justifies a full reopening ofC&H's permit. 

The purpose ofthis letter is not to revisit ADEQ's inadequate procedures for permitting 
C&H, 1 but rather to inform ADEQ of new information, summarized below: 

a) In its application to ADEQ for a permit, C&H misrepresented its authority to 
include Field 5 and portions of Fields 12 and 16 in its Nutrient Management Plan 
("NMP").2 

b) C&H has continued to misrepresent- as recently as January 25, 2014- that these 
fields are part of its operation. 

c) C&H appears to have misrepresented to University of Arkansas personnel 
implementing the state-funded C&H Research Project (the "Big Creek Research 

· Team") that C&H has authority to apply hog waste to a "New" Field 5 even 
though that field is not included in C&H' s NMP and cannot be included unless 
the NMP is amended - a process that requires notice and public comment prior to 
approval. 

1 For a discussion of these issues, please see our previous letter dated May 15, 2013, available at 
http://buffaloriveralliance.org/Resources/Documents/13.05.14%20-%20Ltr%20to%20Marks%20-%20ADEQ%20-
%20sans%20attachments.pdf. 
2 A letter from the farmers who own Field 5 and the farmers who own portions of Field 12 and 16, dated February 8, 
2014, is appended as Attachment A. 
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